STATE OF HAWAII

LINDA LINGLE LAWRENCE M. REIFURTH
GOVERNOR OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR DIRECTOR
JAMES R. AIONA, JR. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS RONALD BOYER

LT. GOVERNOR DEPUTY DIRECTOR

335 MERCHANT STREET, ROOM 310
P.O. Box 541

HONOLULU, HAWAII 86809
Phone Number: 586-2850
Fax Number: 586-2856
www.hawaii.gov/dcca

PRESENTATION OF
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS
REGULATED INDUSTRIES COMPLAINTS OFFICE

TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON
JUDICIARY AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

TWENTY-FIFTH STATE LEGISLATURE
REGULAR SESSION, 2009

THURSDAY, MARCH 5, 2009
9:45 A.M.

WRITTEN TESTIMONY ONLY
SENATE BILL NO. 203 S.D.1 (—)[\FIRELATING TO CONTRACTORS
TO THE HONORABLE BRIAN T. TANIGUCHI, CHAIR,
AND TO THE HONORABLE DWIGHT Y. TAKAMINE, VICE-CHAIR,
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE:

The Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs ("Department”)
appreciates the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No. 203 S.D.1, Relating to
Contractors. My name is Jo Ann Uchida, Complaints and Enforcement Officer for
the Department's Regulated Industries Complaints Office ("RICO"). The

Department has participated in discussions with members of the industry and

supports the amendments to the bill that are the product of those discussions.
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Senate Bill No. 203 S.D.1 amends the contractor citation provisions and
increases monetary sanctions for unlicensed activity. The bill also provides for a
defective effective date of January 1, 2015.

The Department has reviewed a proposed Senate Draft 2 prepared with input
from the various interested parties. The proposal increases monetary sanctions for
unlicensed activity. The Department supports the proposed Senate Draft 2.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony on Senate Bill No.

203 S.D.1.



